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2020-2021 Officers:

TWO YEARS AND 
COUNTING…

March marked the two-year anniversary of the COVID-19 
pandemic, as worldwide, communities were transformed by the 

virus. Businesses across our planet were ordered closed. This included our profession, 
for dentistry offers high risk of contracting and transmitting this heinous disease, 
owing to the nature of dental procedures, as well as face-to-face contact with patients. 

COVID-19 has greatly affected the practice of dentistry. We practitioners have 
suffered high levels of stress, and there have been long-term effects on our profession.

We as dentists were ordered to stop all treatment, save emergency procedures, 
although our overhead expenses were not reduced at all. Rent, Utilities, Payroll, and 
Supplies continued to demand payment, and—surprise, surprise—emergencies did 
not pay the bills!

We have all witnessed favorite businesses failing after being closed for months, 
unable to recover financially. Everywhere we look, even now, desperate signage of 
“Now Hiring” is displayed in many windows. 

Whatley Health Clinic, where I worked for several years part-time, after leaving 
private practice, had the same problem as every other business: long-term assistants 
did not want to return to work after the initial shutdown.

We were fortunate that the Alabama Board of Dental Examiners promptly 
outlined regulations to protect dentists, staff, and patients, when we were finally 
allowed to practice again. However, new PPE requirements brought added financial 
anxiety, especially when shortages of these supplies popped up. 

Our heartfelt sympathy and concern goes out to those who have suffered with 
COVID-19. Symptoms have ranged from little or no effects to severe illness, 
hospitalization, or even death!  

There is the terrifying possibility of having to close one’s office because of 
devastating loss of one’s health. There are those who, once contracting the disease, 
seem unable to shake the long-term effects. Awful possibilities are endless. 

We can only continue to do our best. We have all been carefully schooled in 
proper use of PPE to protect our patients & staff, ourselves, and our families. We 
will do what we have always done: prevent the spread of disease, both dental and 
otherwise!

Hopefully, scientists are learning more about fighting this. But it is not over, not 
by a long shot. 

Sure masking mandates have been dropped almost everywhere, but keep them handy. 
New variants will continue to appear. More than 600 cases of the XE Variant have 

been reported in the UK alone. This is a “recombinant”, meaning that is is comprised 
of genetic material from two other strains! The World Health Organization claims 
that it is 10% more transmissible than Omicron! 

Dental practice will survive. We have dealt with pandemics before, and we will 
continue to take the precautions necessary to guard against spread of disease in our 
offices and clinics. Stay safe and keep up with the science.  
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Charles F. Betts, Jr., DMD, FAGD

Alabama AGD!
You are members of one of the BEST AGD 

constituents in the country!  Of that you can be proud.
We are:
• �National award-winning
• �Colleague network-building
• �Excellence-valuing
• �Professional development-building
• �Mastership-encouraging
• �Best annual meeting-sponsoring
• �Fun-loving
What’s not to like?
Last year, we held a shorter “back-from-COVID” 

annual meeting, and it was a success.  This year, we 
are going back to a full three days of excellent CE, 
fellowship, and fun on the beach at our Emerald Coast 
AGD Annual Review of Dentistry 2022, September 
8-10. Don’t miss it!

Let’s do even better:  let’s share 
the opportunity.   All of us like to 
help people, and in fact inviting 
a colleague to join us is a service to them.  Our 
strength is in our people. Joining or renewing is easy 
online at agd.org/membership. Note that there is 
a choice of two membership plans to choose from 
this year. Membership benefits include discounted 
registration at our annual meeting.

Friends, the Alabama AGD embodies the best 
that dentistry has to offer. Thank you for your 
commitment to our profession.

Sincerely,
Charles F. Betts, Jr., DMD, FAGD
President, ALAGD

Timothy Smith,  
DMD, FAGD, MBA

President

President's Message
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What a privilege it is for me to write this report 
about Drs. Gordon and Ross Isbell! Gordon has been 
my personal friend for over 40 years, and I was first 
introduced to Ross when he was a baby, as he crawled 
about on the floor with my baby granddaughter, 
Kristian Chesser, at a dental meeting. 

At the UAB School of Dentistry Alumni meeting in 
February, Dean Russell Taichman made presentations 
for Distinguished Alumni and Young Distinguished 
Alumni awards. For the first time ever, the awardees 
were a Father and his son, Dr. Gordon Isbell and Dr. 
Ross Isbell.

Your Editor has known Gordon since the mid-
Eighties, when he was just beginning his service with 
the Alabama AGD. He became President in 1990, 
when he presided over one of the most financially 
successful years we ever had. 

Gordon went on to work with AGD on many 
national councils and committees, eventually serving 
terms as a Regional Director, as well as a Trustee. 

He grew up in Gadsden, attended Auburn 
University, then graduated from the University of 
Alabama School of Dentistry. In 1981, he set up a 
dental practice in his hometown.

In 2015, Gordon was selected for the Distinguished 
Service Award for AGD. He has worked hard for our 
organization and ALADA. He was elected President of 
the Alabama Dental Association in 2017.

Gordon enjoys skiing, and loves 
time with family, which includes 
wife Cindy, sons Ross and 
Timothy, and daughter Frances. 
Of course, we must not forget his 
strong allegiance to AU, where he 
serves on the Dean’s Leadership 
Council. 

Dr. Ross Isbell is 
distinguishing himself in the 
profession of dentistry at a young 
age, just like Dad! We have all 
watched as he attended many 
of our dental meetings as an 
interested observer. 

Ross graduated from Gadsden 

HISTORIC FATHER-SON ALUMNI 
AWARDS PRESENTED
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High School, then received a degree 
in Biology from Washington and Lee 
University. In the family tradition, 
he graduated from UAB School of 
Dentistry in 2014, then completed 
a GPR residency at UAB Hospital. 
He has also obtained an MBA degree 
from UAB.

Even while attending dental 
school, “ Dr. Ross” was personally 
involved in organized dentistry. He 
served as President of the America 
Dental Student Association. In 
2019, he was elected as one of the 
youngest Presidents of our Alabama 
AGD ever to serve. Although this 
was prior to the pandemic, he still 
had to deal with last-minute hang-
ups. When a clinician/lecturer 
canceled at the last minute, Ross 
stepped in and presented his own 
lecture, with glowing reviews. 

Ross is married to Stephanie, and 
they have one handsome son, Wells 
(Gordon Roswell 

Isbell, V). He also practices in 
Gadsden, with his father. 

Dr Gordon Isbell accepts Distinguished 
Dentist award AGD San Francisco

L-R Cindy, Timothy, Ross,and Gordon as he received the AGD Distinguished Dentist Award 
2015, in San Francisco

Dr. Ross Isbell receives recognition for ALAGD Presidency 2019



Alabama Academy of General Dentistry Newsletter • Spring 2022	 6

a bit of history from 1990
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The AlAGD General Assembly and Board meeting were both held 
during the 2022 UAB SOD Alumni meeting. Installation of our 2022 
officers was conducted by Dr. Ross Isbell. 

Much of the Board discussion involved our planning for the 2022 
Emerald Coast meeting scheduled for September 8-12. Some speakers 
already engaged include Dr. Martin Berlin, Digital Photography; Dr. 
Gordon Fraser, Implants; and Dr. Gigi Meinecke, Botox and Fillers. Once 
again, this promises to be a stellar CE event. 

Two visitors joined us at the Board meeting. Dr. Chijoke Ulasi, 
Supervisor for Whatley Health Dental Clinic in Tuscaloosa, attended. We 
were also visited by Crystal Smith, representing the student AGD at the 
UAB SOD. 

The Board plans their next meeting in June, at the Gulf Coast Dental 
Conference.  

FEBRUARY ALAGD BOARD MEETING

Dr Lew Mitchell asks for volunteers to work 
at the Mission of mercy free dental clinic in 

Gadsden

Dr. Timothy Smith conducts his last meeting as ALAGD President

Dr. Gary Myers gives the Executive Directors 
report to the Board

Dr. Ross Isbell installs the 2022 ALAGD 
Officers. L-R Timothy Smith, Immediate Past 
President, Steve Gardner, Treasurer, Wendy 

Holder, Vice President, Mike Robinson, 
President Elect, and Charles Betts, President

Dr. Betts presents the past president's plaque 
to Dr. Timothy Smith for service as the 

2021 ALAGD President
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THE ALABAMA ACADEMY OF GENERAL DENTISTRY WOULD LIKE TO 
GIVE SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR 2020 CORPORATE SPONSORS:

SILVER LEVEL SPONSORS
BIOHORIZONS
CARECREDIT

TIME TRAVELER BACKUPS

BRONZE LEVEL SPONSORS

Air Techniques
Alysyn

Blackburn Dental Lab
Garfield Refining Company

Keep IT Simple
ProAssurance

Sprint

GOLD LEVEL SPONSORS

DENTSPLY SIRONA


